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OFFICE OF THE CITY COUNCIL

October 4, 2011
3:00 pm

VALUE ADJUSTMENT BOARD SUBCOMMITTEE MINUTES
September 29, 2011
3:00 pm

Conference Room “B”, Suite 425, 4th Floor City Hall – St. James Building

Clyde Collins, Chair



Cheryl Brown, Director/Council Secretary/VAB Clerk
Kimberly Daniels, Excused


Carol Owens, Asst. VAB Clerk/Asst. Chief of Leg. Services
Kristanna Barnes



Heather Pelegrin, Nicole Oswald and Merriane Lahmeur
Lori Boyer




                                - VAB Staff -
In attendance:

C/M Crescimbeni – VAB Chair

William Jeter – VAB Attorney
Kyle Billy – Council Auditors Office

Sandra Lane – ECA to C/M Daniels

Meeting was called  to order at 3:07 pm
1. Roll Call

2. Discussion  - VAB Attorney (Salary and Scope of Duties)

Chairman of the Subcommittee, Clyde Collins opened the meeting with the following suggestions and issues: 


- Have a free and honest discussion of what we would like to have the attorney do and what our expectations are.





- Articulate the role of the Attorney.  When the attorney should be present as part of the VAB 

  process.


- Spoke about the VAB Process for Late-Filed Petitions being processed by the VAB Attorney.

- Spoke about how much time should the VAB Attorney spend on the premises

- Should the VAB Attorney review every recommendation before it is before the Board?
Council Member Boyer would like to see VAB Attorney thoroughly review the reports of all new Special Magistrates. She also discussed the process used by the VAB Attorney to deal with potential remand or deferral of petitions at the monthly meeting.
Chairman Collins discussed the process of how VAB Attorney reviews reports prior to and at the Monthly VAB Meetings.

The Committee had a lengthy discussion on the job scope of the VAB Attorney as it relates to reviewing of recommendations and preparation for VAB Monthly Meetings.

VAB Clerk discussed the scope of work for the VAB Attorney.  One of the duties discussed was late filed petitions.  She discussed the process in Broward County (Special Magistrate handles and they get paid $175.00 for every 40 petitions reviewed) and how that same process could be used in Duval County.
VAB Attorney William Jeter was asked by Council Member Boyer if he would accept a yearly flat rate of 
$105,000.  Attorney William Jeter responded that yes he would but his scope of work has to be revised (ideas to be included in job scope for  revised rate are (1) review all magistrate recommendations, (2) attend all meetings, (3) be on call for all Magistrate hearings (4) ensure board complies with all statutory requirements.  Citizen Member Barnes offered a motion that the VAB Attorney meet with the VAB Clerk to prepare a contract with the new scope of work.  2nd by Council Member Boyer.  Committee approved 3-0.

Citizen Member Collins offered a motion to hold a meeting of the entire VAB Board to discuss the contract for VAB Attorney with updated scope of services.  2nd by Citizen Member Barnes.  Committee approved 3-0.
Minutes:   Carol Owens, Asst VAB Clerk 

Meeting was adjourned at 4:40 pm
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